HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, November 27, 2012
5:30pm

In attendance were: sign in sheet lost
Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Zach Zaslow (Childrens), Gary Branch (PSL), , Michael Henry (CHUN),  Al Davis (St Joe), Craig Supplee (Enterprise Hill), Albus Brooks (City Council), and others
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the October meeting were read and approved as written except that the new Sprouts store will be located at Colfax and Munroe and not on the old medical campus as reported. 
Councilman Albus Brooks Report

Homeless Initiative/Camping Ordinance: This is being supported by “light enforcement” meaning that the police try to gently move campers along and find shelter for them. If there is a question of resouvce availability call 211. If there is a police issue call the police. If the police don’t respond Councilman Brooks says to call his office at 720 337 8888.
One way to Two Way conversions: An assessment of the needs for traffic lights for the two way conversion of 19th is being completed in December. The important thing is that there is funding for this conversion thru the St Lukes TIF and possibly thru Red Peaks.

De Taboring. Councilman Brooks will bring a list of where the money will be spent. Enthusiasm was expressed for increased library hours

Status of old Medical Campus is best described as a stalemate. Trader Joe’s should be in place by 2014.
Vacant and Derelict Buildings: This is a complicated issue. So far legislation has passed City Council to clean up the process of designating a building vacant and derelict. Next a process needs to be established to foreclose on liens against such buildings.

PSL Report

The exterior of the pediatric expansion is to be completed in a month.

The proposal to build the proposed hotel was sent to the HCA board last month and was favorably received. It is unsure what that means.
Marijuana

The constitution has been amended to allow recreational marijuana. The City “weed committee” will start to deal with regulations in January. It is believed that we have until October to come up with regulations. CHUN zoning committee has met on this issue and is considering using liquor store regulations as a model  for regulatory legislation. 

Metro Care Ring Property at Eighteenth and Downing. An invitation was not extended to that organization for this month so it will be invited for the January Meeting. The contact is Lynn Butler.
December meeting is cancelled. The next meeting will be 29 January 2013
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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